Hay River Métis Government Council
102-31 Capital Drive
Hay River, NT
XO0E 1G2
Ph: (867) 874-4470/4442
Fax: (867) 874-4472
Email: hrmc@northwestel.net

June 5, 2007

Alistair Macdonald
Environmental Assessment Officer

Encisonmental 1. e t @0{/-4"507%/

RE: Tamerlane Ventures Inc.

The Hay River Metis Government has had numerous meetings with Tamerlane Ventures
Inc. regarding the Pine Point Pilot Project.

The Hay River Metis Government Council is satisfied with the results and work
undertaken by Tamerlane Ventures Inc. to consult with and respect the Aboriginal rights

of the Hay River Metis Government Council and their members.

We are in support of Tamerlanes application to the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water
Board.

Feel free to contact us with any regards to this matter.
Sincerely,

Vern Jones

President

HRMGC.

c. David Swisher, Tamerlane Ventures
Hay River Metis Government Council



